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13 ACCESS AND LIGHTING FOR ARDLER MULTI SPORT AREA (AN112-2005) 
 
Reference is made to Article VIII of the minute of meeting of this Committee of 20th December 2004 
wherein authority was given to appoint T & N Gilmartin to form a multi-sport area at Turnberry Avenue. 
 
It is recommended that a further two elements be added to this contract.  These are a pedestrian 
bridge over the Gelly Burn and a floodlighting system for the multi sport area. 
 
An offer from T & N Gilmartin of £10,000 has been received for carrying out the work to install the 
additional pedestrian bridge.  In addition, allowances of £570 and £1,500 should be made for 
contingencies and professional fees giving an overall additional cost for the bridge of £12,070.    
 
The cost of the floodlighting system is £13,979 and will be carried out under the auspices of the 
Departments Street Lighting Section. 
 
The project is funded from the capital receipts generated within the Ardler New Housing Partnership 
Project.  It is recommended that the offers from T & N Gilmartin and Planning and Transportation 
Street Lighting be accepted and the overall expenditure of £26,049 be approved. 
 


